

MANHATTAN, KANSAS







HOTEL GILLETT

Written at

Manhattan, Kansas. April 11, 1942.

Dr. F. C. Allen, Lawrence, Kansas.

Dear Dr. Allen:

I attempted to call you long distance last night concerning the reservations which we were holding for the University of Kansas Baseball team.

I know that something unformed came up or you would have informed us. However, it did not make a bit of difference to us this time because we had plenty of rooms and did not need those that we saved for your party.

If we have made a mistake or if there is something wrong on our part, please let me know. We really appreciate all the help and business that you have always given us and we want to deserve it. We shall be glad to hear from you at any time that we can be of service to you.

With kindest personal regards.

Sincerely yours,

Franklin G. Boone